WVSU Faculty Senate Executive Committee

March 31, 2006

1.  Call to Order.  The Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate was called to order at 1:05 pm on Friday, March 31, 2006 in 622 Wallace Hall.  Members present:  Dr. Tom Guetzloff, Dr. Jerry Levine–Chair, Mr. Tom McClure, Dr. Sundar Naga, Prof. Patricia Shafer, Dr. Chuck Smith, and Ms. Deborah Wells.  Prof. Edith Worrells was not present.  

2.  Approval of the Minutes.  T. Guetzloff moved and C. Smith seconded the motion to approve the minutes from the February 24th meeting.  The motion carried.  

3.  Approval of the Agenda.  A discussion of how D. Wells’ status might change as a result of being named Interim Director of the Library was added to Old Business.  C. Smith moved and T. Guetzloff seconded the motion to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion carried.

4.  Old Business  

A.  Deborah Wells’ Status.  D. Wells said that even though at the last meeting we passed a motion legitimizing her status as a senator, her current interim position does not carry faculty status and she is therefore technically ineligible to serve.  She will continue to attend meetings but her alternate, Mrs. Ellen Ressmeyer, will vote.  S. Naga moved and T. Guetzloff seconded a motion to rescind our vote from last meeting regarding her status as a senator.  The motion carried.  P. Shafer moved and S. Naga seconded a motion to permit her to continue to serve as Senate Historian until the election in May.  The motion carried.  

5.  New Business  

A.  Proposed Agenda for April 7th Faculty Senate Meeting.  


1.  Call to Order


2.  Review of Minutes


3.  Review and Approval of the Agenda  


4.  Reports: 



a.  President Carter



b.  President Griffin



c.  Vice President Cooper



d.  Mr. B. Parker



e.  Dr. P. McCoy, Chair of the EPC



f.  Standing Committee Reports: 




Dr. C. Giles–Cultural Activities and Educational Assemblies




Dr. A. Hartstein–Program Review



g.  Prof. P. Shafer, BOG and ACF



h.  Prof. E. Worrells, IBOA



i.  Comments from the Chair


5.  Old Business 


a.  Report from the Executive Committee, Ombudsman:  Dr. Levine



b.  Executive Committee’s action on ad hoc Committee’s report on language and 


     process of promotion and tenure :  Dr. Levine



c.  Recognition of Dr. James Brimhall  (S. Naga will give an update)



c.  Other old business


6.  New Business



a.  Nominating Committee Report—Dr. Guetzloff



b.  Election of Senators (T. McClure will send reminders to schools)



c.  Planning for May General Faculty meeting



d.  Other New Business


7.  Adjournment

NOTE:  We agreed that the Program Review Chair should attend the Senate meeting and bring copies of the report to distribute.  Constitution and Bylaws and the Teacher Education Committees will be asked to report in May.  T. Guetzloff will ask committee chairs to determine when their work is typically completed and then inform him when they would prefer to report to the Senate.

B.  Discussion of Ombudsman.  J. Levine reported most institutions that have ombudsman offices focus primarily on student issues.  Since we only occasionally have a need for these services, we decided that an ombudsman office is not needed now.  Peopleworks Solutions is our EAP and may be able to perform some of the functions of an ombudsman; they will be listed in the Faculty Handbook as a resource.  T. Guetzloff moved and S. Naga seconded the motion to report to the Senate that there is no need for an ombudsman at this point.  The motion carried.  P. Shafer will also contact Peopleworks and report to the Senate on which ombudsman functions they could perform.  

C.  Changes in the Faculty Handbook as Recommended by the ad hoc Committee on Promotion and Tenure.  T. Guetzloff moved that all the material from the ad hoc Committee be forwarded to S. Orr, Chair of the Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook Committee.  One specific question for the Committee is to clarify how years of tenure are computed for new hires.  We would like her to report back to the Executive Committee by May 15th.  Faculty will vote on any changes at the August General Faculty meeting.

D.  Faculty Senate Elections: Nominating Committee.  A slate of officers is needed by the April meeting; new Senators will attend the May meeting.  C. Smith moved, and T. Guetzloff seconded a motion that S. Naga chair the Nominating Committee.  The motion carried.  

E.  Executive Committee Meeting Change.  In order to plan the General Faculty meeting scheduled for May 2nd, the Executive Committee will meet on Thursday, April 20th. The tentative time is 1:45 to 3:15 PM in Wallace Hall, room 524.  The Committee will still plan to meet on April 28th.

F.  CTC President’s Salary Increase.  P. Shafer, the Faculty representative to the Board of Governors, reported that the Board approved a 7% pay increase for Dr. Griffin.  She was the only member of the Board who voted against this action.  During his Comments from the Chair, J. Levine will pass this information along to the Senate membership 

VI.  Adjournment.  P. Shafer moved and C. Smith seconded the motion to adjourn.  The motion carried.  

Next meeting:  Thursday, April 20, 2006 from 1:45 to 3:15 pm in 524 Wallace Hall.

Submitted by

Tom McClure, Secretary
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